
“. . . let your good deeds shine out   

for all to see, so that everyone will  

praise your heavenly Father.” 

 
          ―Matthew 5:16, NLT 

Loving God  

Inviting Friends  

Growing Together  

Helping Others  

Teaching Truth  

       

  

WWEESSTT    SSHHOORREE    BBAAPPTTIISSTT    CCHHUURRCCHH  

2025 Market Street 

Camp Hill, Pennsylvania  17011 
 

 

 

Morning Worship — 9:00 AM 

Coffee Café — 10:00 AM 

LifeHouse Worship — 10:30 AM 

 

 

 
 

We seek to be a L.I.G.H.T. to our community by. . .  
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Give thanks to the Lord! (Psalm 105:1a)   Sunday, January 14, 2018 
 

 
  

WEST SHORE BAPTIST CHURCH 
 

9:00 a.m. Morning Worship 

 

 
 

Announcements   

   Welcome  

 Prelude                            

Hymn                 We Praise Thee, O God, Our Redeemer –68 

     Choir Anthem                    If God Is For Us     

     Praying Together                       

Offering  

     Scripture Reading              1 Peter 3:13-22 –Sue Sweigard 
(Pew Bible pgs. 1308 & 1309) 

     Hymn                       A Mighty Fortress Is Our God –151 

     Message               “Dealing With a Hostile World” –Pastor Paul 

     Hymn                            You Are My All in All –583 

     Benediction  

  

 

 Welcome to worship at West Shore Baptist Church. We’re glad you 
are here.  A special welcome is extended to all guests and new friends who 
are worshipping with us today. 
  

Please complete your light blue Registration and Response form as a 
way to communicate information and in response to God’s leading.  Place 
your form in the dark blue registry folder as it is passed in your pew during 
the Offering. To our guests and members: The January Update Newsletter is 
at the Welcome Center. To our guests: Please stop at the Welcome Center 
for a WSBC mug and brochure. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

―Today at West Shore Baptist Church― 

 

Sunday, January 14 

9:00 AM - Morning Worship—Sanctuary 

9:00 AM - Children, Youth Class, LIFEgroup 

10:00 AM - Coffee Café—Fellowship Hall   

10:00 AM - Children’s Choir—Harmony Hall 

10:30 AM - LifeHouse Worship—Davidson Chapel 

10:30 AM - Fellowship Class, Searchers Class, Open Door Class, and 
Children’s Christian Education Classes 

11:45 AM - LifeHouse Band Rehearsal 

11:45 AM - Prayer Fellowship LIGHT Team—Room G-2 

6:00 PM - Youth Group—Youth Room 

  
―This Week at West Shore Baptist Church― 

 

Monday, January 15     

6:00 PM - Beacon Bell Ringers—Sanctuary 

Tuesday, January 16 

6:30 PM - Christian Education Board Meeting—Room G-2 
6:45 PM - Diaconate Board Mtg.—Room G-4 

Wednesday, January 17 

  2:00 PM - Remembrance Service—The Gardens (Golden Living) 

 6:30 PM - Prayer Meeting—Davidson Chapel 

  7:00 PM - Sonshine Singers—Sanctuary 

Saturday, January 20 

8:00 AM - Men’s Breakfast Fellowship—Friendly’s, Camp Hill 
9:00 AM - Women’s Breakfast Fellowship—Perkins on Erford Road 
5:00 PM - Community Meal and Church Fellowship Event 

 
 

― Ministry Opportunities and Events ― 
 

American Baptist Men’s Breakfast Fellowship— 
   The next meeting of the Men’s Breakfast Fellowship will be at 8:00 
a.m. this Saturday, January 20, at Friendly’s Restaurant on Market Street in 
Camp Hill.  All men are invited! 
 
American Baptist Women’s Breakfast Fellowship — 
   The next meeting of the Women’s Breakfast Fellowship will 
be at 9:00 a.m. this Saturday, January 20, at Perkin’s on Erford Road.  All 
women are invited!  Sign up on your bulletin insert. 

 

 

 



 
 

― Ministry Opportunities and Events ― 
 

Community Meal and Church Fellowship This Saturday— 
   The WSBC Anniversary LIGHT Team has planned a 
Community Meal and Church Fellowship event this Saturday, 
January 20, at 5:00 p.m.  Plan to attend this event which will be 
open to the surrounding community. This will be a soup, sandwich, 
and dessert meal.  The LIGHT Team is asking you to please bring a dish to 
share following the schedule below: 
 
 

    

   Those whose last names begin with the letters A-J, please bring soup; 

letters K-R are asked to bring a dessert; and letters S-Z are asked to bring a 

platter of prepared sandwiches. 
 
   

  Please sign up on your bulletin insert to make your reservation. Any 
questions?  Please call Cheryl Vulich at (717) 421-1920. 

 
Annual Church Business Meeting Set For Next Sunday— 

       WSBC’s Annual Church Business Meeting will be held next 
Sunday, January 21, 2018.  The Diaconate has approved the 
following schedule:  All Sunday School classes will meet at 9:00 
a.m. followed by Coffee Café at 10:00 a.m.  There will be a 

baptism in Davidson Chapel at 10:30 a.m. followed by a Unity Service in 
the Sanctuary. The Business Meeting will take place at 11:30 a.m. 
 All church officers and boards should submit their reports to the church 
office by tomorrow, if you haven’t already done so.  Thank you! 
 

Service of Leadership Dedication on Sunday, January 28— 
  On Sunday, January 28, elected Church Officers, Advisory 
Council, Board Members, and LIGHT Team Members will be 
commissioned for service during both worship services. 

 
Walton-Wall Scholarship Applications― 

 Walton-Wall Scholarship applications are now available in the church 
office. The Walton-Wall Scholarship is granted to support an individual’s 
maturity, leadership development, and Christian advancement through 
activities such as sport camps, scout camps, music camps, etc. That is, while 
the activities can be Christian-development oriented, they do not necessarily 
have to be.  With this in mind, the WSBC Board of Christian Education is 
pleased to offer this scholarship opportunity to children rising K—current 
11th grade who regularly attend WSBC.  Applications are due no later than 
February 11, 2018. 

 

 

 



 
―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 

Youth Retreat in February!— 
 The youth will be going on retreat February 2-4 to the 
Loft Retreat Center.  It will be a great time for fellowship, 
games, outdoor fun, and excellent devotions.  See Pastor Greg 
for further information and to sign up! 

 

2018 Offering Envelopes— 

 Reminder:  Offering envelopes for 2018 are now available in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Please pick up your envelopes today if you 
haven’t already done so. If you don’t currently have envelopes and wish to 
receive them, please see Mary Hartman. 
 

The Annual Christmas Mission Offering— 

  The Annual Christmas Mission offering is shared equally 
by two important mission concerns: Our Retired Ministers 

and Missionaries (RMMO) and our Region, the American Baptist Churches 
of Pennsylvania and Delaware (ABCOPAD).  A combined total of $3,405 
has been received to date.   
 

Update on Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Collection— 
 This Christmas, 52 shoeboxes were collected by many 
generous WSBC contributors for Operation Christmas Child 
distribution.  Along with these shoeboxes, the Mission Board also 
collected 36 shoeboxes for “Three Kings Celebration” in Puerto Rico, sent 
along with other relief from ABCOPAD.  Thanks to all who contributed to 
these efforts.  Well done!  
 
 

February Event:  “Healthy People = Healthy Relationships” Seminar— 

 Save the date for WSBC’s February Anniversary Event on 
Saturday, February 10, at 1:00 p.m. with special guest speaker, 
Debra Fileta, a Licensed Professional Counselor specializing in 
Relationship and Marital issues who has been featured in 
numerous media outlets from national television to church 
ministries such as Saddleback Church, Focus on the Family, 
ChristianMingle.com, The 700 Club, etc.  There will be a chance for couples 
to renew their marriage vows, with a reception to follow.  Watch for sign-
ups in next Sunday’s bulletin. 
 
 

Mission Board Participating in CAPC’s “Embracing Life Banquet”— 

    The Mission Board is sponsoring a table for 8 at Capital Area Pregnancy 
Center's annual fundraiser, “Embracing Life Banquet.” The banquet is 
Thursday, March 1, at 6:30 p.m. at the Radisson in Camp Hill.  If you have 
an interest in this ministry or want to learn more about CAPC, contact 
Mission Board Chair Steve Campbell.  Deadline to register is February 11. 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 
Help Needed:  WSBC PRO Team— 

    With exciting events planned each month this year by WSBC’s 
60th Anniversary LIGHT Team, there is an immediate need for 
additional PRO Team members (Public Relations and Outreach.)  
Call the church office (717-761-0942) if you are interested in 

joining the PRO Team, and the Office Manager will explain the needs. 
(Some computer/internet skills required.)  Thank you! 

 

—Small Group Ministry— 

 
 

MEETING DAY 

 

TOPIC 

 

CONTACT PERSON 

2nd&4th Tues.(7:00 pm) 
Welcoming Community,  
by D. Avilesbernal 

Patty McCown, 717-732-2003 

Wednesdays (6:30 pm) Prayer Meeting Pastor Thompson, 717-618-9073 

2nd&4th Wed. (5:45 pm) Men’s Bible Fellowship Pastor Thompson, 717-618-9073 

Sundays (11:45 am)  Prayer LIGHT Team Rev. Betty Norford,717-737-5815 

 

—Volunteers in Ministry— 
 
 

Nursery 9:00 AM 10:30 AM              

January 14 

 
January 21 
 

 

Kristin Born 

Rose Sleboda 
 

9:00 AM         
Judy Brouse 

Patty McCown 

 

Becky Gentzler 

Gayle Campbell 
 

10:30 AM            
Mary Hartman 

Edie Kennerly 

          

 

Children’s & 

Youth Sun. Sch. 

9:00 AM 
Elementary Class 

 

Joy Class  

 

January   
 
 

Maryke Clark 
 

Mid High & Sr. High 

Greg Kabakjian 

Alexis Kabakjian 
 

10:30 AM              
Lower Elementary  

Ida Rhone 
 

 

Scripture Readers 
January 14     9:00 AM Sue Sweigard 

January 21     9:00 AM Steve Campbell 

 

Greeters 
January     9:00 AM 

 

10:30 AM 

Judd Brouse 
  

Terry Fleming 

 

Coffee Café Hostess 
 

January 14 10:00 AM Pat Zulaica 

January 21 10:00 AM Linda Neubaum 

 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

Winter Weather Information! 
  While every effort will be made to hold Sunday morning 

services, during severe winter snow or ice storms follow these 

steps for the latest information: 
 

1. Check the WSBC website (www.wsbc.org) for the latest news on 

winter weather-related worship cancellations or church closings.  
 

2. Phone Pastor Paul at 717-575-6121 or Pastor Greg at 717-877-6055 to 
inquire about cancellations and/or church closings. 

 

3. Watch your CBS or NBC local television station to see if WSBC is listed.    
 

At all times, please use care and discretion in your winter travel decisions. 

     

Information on the Prayer Chain Ministry—   

 To activate the prayer chain during church office hours, call 

(717) 761-0942 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Outside of office 

hours, contact one of the following persons in this order: 

1. Pastor Paul - (717) 618-9073 
2. Pastor Greg - (717) 877-6055 
3. Milan Vulich - (717) 599-6070 

4. H. Art Nixon – (717) 766-4932 
To be added to the phone or e-mail prayer chains, call the church office. 

 
 

―Prayer Concerns― 
Diane Auten 
Candy Barth 
Peggy Bennett 
Eliana Brengel 
Boyer Family 
Andrew Burkley 
Gail Cipriani 
Kendra Conception 
Richard Concini 
Dana Danner 
Pat Dieffenbach 
Mary Ensminger 

Nicole Ensminger 
Michael Goldman 
Helen Harmon 
Steven Harvey 
Ron Howe 
Dick Johnson 
Jackie Lafferty 
Ann Loucks 
RoseAnn Nichols 
Rev. Betty Norford 
Harry Norford, Jr. 
Don Norris 

Louise Norris 
Gwen Rhone 
Valerie Rhone 
Deb Shaw 
Josh Sheely 
Jessie Sites 
Linda Sleboda 
Mary Snyder 
Melony Sperry 
Ralph Stimeling 
Eva Wacker 
Pastoral Search Com.

 

 

Sunday and Midweek Prayer Lists— 

        It is a privilege to support our church family and extended family and 
friends in intercessory prayer.  In order to maintain an up-to-date prayer 
list, persons will remain on the list for one month at a time.  If you wish to 
have someone on the WSBC prayer list beyond one month, phone or email 
the office. Also, please phone or email the office with answers to prayer, 
prayer praises, and thanksgivings to share. 

 



 

WSBC Worship Review LIGHT Team 

 
  A six-member Worship Review LIGHT Team has been 
established to take questions and comments regarding the possibility 
of combining the two worship services WSBC currently holds into 
one blended worship service.  You are encouraged to speak with one 

of the following Team members in the next few weeks: 
  

Anne Bihl (717) 732-6810, lachjo@aol.com  
Eric Born (717) 743-4585, eric.born@gmail.com   
Judy Brouse (717) 545-4897, judy.brouse@gmail.com   
Steve Norford (717) 329-5225, sbnorford@aol.com  
Frank Strock (717) 418-0045, frankjr@strockinsurance.com   
Sue Sweigard (717) 766-2911, ssweigard@aaacp.com 
Pastor Paul, Pastor Greg, and Carol Saltzer are non-voting members of the 
LIGHT Team.   

 

 

Sermon Notes: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


